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Breaking Boundaries
Learning is Everything, Everything is Learning

Date: Friday 6th March 2020

Dear Parents/ Carers,

As we reach the end of the second week of this half term already we have much to be proud of at Greenside right now
and lots of interesting and exciting things to share. | am always so joyful when | come over to Greenside to be greeted
in the playground and around the site with stories, learning to share and golden moments that students (and indeed
staff) want to share - the sense of excitement and fun always leaves me feeling that there is something so special
about Greenside and it's a pleasure to be part of it.

Last Thursday we were changing words and enjoying the company of our National Poet Laureate - Simon Armitage.
Do check out the article below to hear more.

We are, of course, mindful each day of the changes to the public health information re: the Coronavirus - we now
receive daily updates and we will be in touch with you all if there is any difference to the advice that Robin has shared
below. Let’s hope things across the world settle very soon.

All of our thoughts are with Caroline Allen this week - Caroline is still very unwell but has had a birthday. May | thank all
our Greenside families past and present who have sent Caroline so many lovely messages via school and | know they
have meant a lot to her.

International Women’s Day

Here at Greenside on Monday 9th March we will be celebrating International Women’s Day.

We would like to extend the invitation of celebration to our Greenside families. Our female relatives are welcome to
come along and join the girls and Greenside women at 9.00am and our male relatives have a space booked with the
boys and men. This year we will also spend a little time together as a mixed gender community at the start.

Our focus is Unique, Equal, Together - so we’ll be looking for stories in the Hall of how different & special we are - how
we are also equal and putting the two ideas together can help create a better society! Big ideas for 9.0’clock on a
Monday morning but full of potential creative thinking and fun!

Changing Places - Learning Ideas

Our Greenside big theme of Changing Places & Big Ideas continues this half term - yesterday it was so good to see
our students incorporating World Book Day into our Film Crews and enjoying words on the page. Thank you to those
Key Stage 1 parents/ carers who came along in the afternoon to our Reading Café to share books with our Y1 and Y2
students - it is always a pleasure welcoming you!

A reminder, as always, that you can access our STAR Day Film Learning Plans on our website - they are a really good
way to make a quick check of the areas of study and concepts that each class will be focusing on this half term and do
check out the great films inspiring us at Greenside too.

Y2 & Y6 Test Information Hour
As we approach the ‘test season’ again this year we would like to invite parents/ carers to join us to hear about work
we will be doing with students in preparation, to hear about the process itself and to see how you can best support your
daughter/son at home too. This will be a good opportunity to talk and ask questions before the Easter holidays.

e Monday 23rd March - 6.00pm - Y6 Test Information Hour

e Monday 30th March - 6.00pm - Y2 Test Information Hour



Dance to be Heard - Our Planet!

The corridors of Greenside are full of music and dance of every kind! May | remind parents/carers that our Dance to
be Heard performance will take place at Greenside on MOnday 6th March - starting at 6.00pm.

Students will bring home a pair of balck leggings and a T. shirt that day and they should return at 5.30pm wearing
their dance clothes. Tickets will be on sale from MOnday 9th March from me or from the Office - tickets cost £1.00
and all money will be donated to Good Chance. | can’t wait for the evening!

Have a wonderful 2 weeks ahead.
Karen

1. Message from the Head of School

Dear Greenside families,

There has been so much information in the news lately about the coronavirus so | wanted to take the opportunity to
update you on the current situation. The main preventative measure is still good handwashing practices. Public
information materials being released by the government say to wash your hands more than usual, for 20 seconds each
time with soap and water or hand sanitiser, especially on the following occasions when you: sneeze, cough, eat or
handle food, get home or into work. It is also suggested that you avoid touching your face if your hands are not clean.

The latest advice for those returning from travelling abroad is to stay indoors and avoid contact with other people
immediately if you’ve travelled to the UK from:

° Hubei province in China in the last 14 days, even if you do not have symptoms

° Iran, lockdown areas in northern Italy or special care zones in South Korea since 19 February, even if you do

not have symptoms

° other parts of mainland China or South Korea, Hong Kong, Japan, Macau, Malaysia, Singapore, Taiwan or
Thailand in the last 14 days and have a cough, high temperature or shortness of breath (even if your symptoms are

mild)

° other parts of northern Italy (anywhere north of Pisa, Florence and Rimini), Cambodia, Laos, Myanmar or Vietnam

since 19 February and have a cough, high temperature or shortness of breath (even if your symptoms are mild)

If you or your child are showing symptoms such as cough, high temperature and shortness of breath, please contact
the 111 service to seek advice. Do not go to a GP surgery, pharmacy or hospital. Please remember that these
symptoms are very similar to many common colds and flus that everyone gets at this time of year so does not
necessarily mean you have the virus.

You can go to NHSUK/coronavirus for further information about the virus and how to protect yourself. Use the 111
online coronavirus service to check if you need medical help.The government has published its coronavirus action
plan and expanded its public information campaign.

| hope this helps bring a lot of this information into one place for you. We are receiving virtually daily updates from the
government, LA and Elliot Foundation and will continue to share anything relevant with you as soon as it comes
through.

After School Provision Update

Our after school provision is now a firm part of the offer at Greenside and we are so pleased that lots of our families
find the service so helpful. A reminder that in order for a place to be confirmed, you must book and pay through the
office by 2.00pm. This is to ensure that we have the correct ratio of staff in place for that day. Thank you as well for
making sure that your children are collected at 5:45pm. This goes a huge way towards keeping the service financially
viable so we can continue to run it.

Robin Yeats - Head of School
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2. Simon Armitage visits Greenside!

We were extremely lucky that Simon was able to spend an afternoon with us at Greenside last week - he had a quick tour of
our classes, enjoyed lunch in the Hall and then spent some time listening to lots of our students reading their own poems to
him! This is quite a novel way around but it was a fab experience for Simon too.

In his Reading and Q&A session we were treated to extracts from Hansel and Gretel - a nightmare in eight scenes, Sir
Gawain and the Green Knight (renamed by Simon as the Greenside Green Knight!) and a selection of poems including Ark
which we have studied in SMSC recently. | hope it will be an occasion that our students will remember forever!

3. STAR Days - Films to Inspire us all.
Our films this half term have all been selected to continue the challenge of exploring ‘big ideas’ - and wow are some of them
big! We hope you enjoy the stories below.

a) Nursery - Wall-E

This half term in Nursery we are learning all about Space! We have been learning the different planet names within the Solar
System as well as some facts about each one. "The sun is so hot!" Ishwaaq told Ms Morra. Freddie recalled that "Saturn has
rings around it" and Nancy was able to remember "the planets orbit around the sun."

We have also learned more about Earth through the film Wall-E and how important it is that we look after it. "Don't forget to
put the rubbish in the bin!" Darcie told her friends in Nursery. Once the rain clears up, we will be commencing our astronaut
training camp in the Learning Garden!

b) Reception - Wall-E

This term Reception will learn so much about Space! Using Wall-E to help us 'launch' our learning, we have already found
out lots about the different planets of The Solar System, and look forward to learning what it takes to be an astronaut, and
debate whether alien life really exists. Our highlight this term though might be our 'robot' learning, where we will actually build
robots like Wall-E for the future using recycled materials!

c) Y1 - The Greatest Showman

This half term we are looking at The Greatest Showman. Students will be looking into the spectacular world of circus
performances. Y1 will be researching into animals in captivity and how circuses have changed throughout the years.
Students will be comparing the lives to those at the zoo and looking at both the pros and cons of animal captivity.

Students will have a big debate where a vote will be held after passionate speakers. Students will be looking at the world of
performance and battling it against the world of science and tackling this widely debated topic.

d) Y2 - Willy Wonka and the
Chocolate Factory

Our big ideas for Willy Wonka
and the Chocolate Factory are
all linked to the production of
chocolate and running a
business! We will be thinking
about how many workers are
needed for Wonka to run his
factory, what his factory should be
made of (science link!) and how it
would feel to have an enormous







